
Monday Memo – August 31, 2015                            
 
With Labor Day approaching, we’d like to welcome our new and returning faculty and mid-level 
providers who have joined us this summer, or will be joining us within the next few months: 

·         Jennifer Bradford, MD, MPH will be providing primary care services for patients with 
mental illness at Community HealthLink in Worcester and will also practice addiction medicine 
at Spectrum Health Care.   She is a graduate of Tufts Medical School, a 2013 graduate of our 
Worcester Family Medicine Residency, where she completed her training at Family Health 
Center of Worcester, and a 2015 graduate of our Preventive Medicine Residency Program.  She 
also completed her MPH this past May here at UMass.  Jennifer will also have an office on the 
3rd floor of the Benedict Building at the University campus. 

·         Jennifer Buckley, MD will be joining the faculty at Hahnemann Family Health Center, 
with advanced credentials in obstetrics.  A graduate of the University of Virginia School of 
Medicine, she completed her Family Medicine residency at Memorial Hospital of RI/Alpert 
Medical School in Pawtucket, Rhode Island where she served as the Maternal Child Health Chief 
Resident.  She subsequently completed a Maternal Child Health Fellowship at Tritown Health 
Center in Johnston, RI. 

·         Paul Daniel, MD has joined the Family Medicine Hospitalist Service at the Memorial 
campus.  A graduate of UMass Medical School, he is a 2015 graduate of our Worcester Family 
Medicine Residency, where he completed his training at the Family Health Center of Worcester. 

·         Laura Hill, MD is a graduate of the Medical College of Georgia, and a 2015 graduate of 
our Worcester Family Medicine Residency, having completed her training at the Hahnemann 
Family Health Center.  Laura will be staying at the health center for a year as a part time member 
of the faculty. 

·         Judy Hsu, DO has joined the faculty at the Barre Family Health Center.  She is a graduate 
of the Kirksville College of Osteopathic Medicine, and a 2015 graduate of the Worcester Family 
Medicine Residency, having completed her training at the Barre Family Health Center. 

·         Charles Lehnardt, DO has joined the faculty in the Fitchburg Medicine Residency 
program.  A 2008 graduate of the Kirksville College of Osteopathic Medicine, Charles trained in 
Family Medicine at Via Christi Hospitals in Wichita, and completed his training in 
neuromuscular medicine at the Northeast Regional Medical Center in Kirksville, MO.  Upon 
graduation he served as a residency clinician and teacher at the Kirksville Family Medicine 
Clinic as well as in their Osteopathic Manipulative Medicine Specialty Clinic.  He held an 
appointment as an Assistant Professor at A.T. Still University in Kirksville. 



·         Beth Mazyck, MD was recruited to return to Fitchburg to serve as Medical 
Director of HealthAlliance Fitchburg Family Practice, home of the Fitchburg 
Family Medicine residency.  Beth had previously served in a variety of leadership positions in 
Fitchburg, including Residency Director, Medical Director, and Interim CEO of Community 
Health Connections, a Federally Qualified Community Health Center.  For the past two years, 
she has served as Medical Director at the South End Community Health Center in Boston.  She is 
a 1984 graduate of the George Washington University School of Medicine, and completed her 
Family Medicine training at Eisenhower Army Medical Center, Fort Gordon, GA. 

·         Tope Oluwa, MSW, LICSW has joined the staff at the Hahnemann Family Health 
Center.  A 2006 Masters in Social Work graduate of Springfield College, she served for four 
years at Family Health Center of Worcester as their Homeless Families Coordinator.  She most 
recently worked for UMassMemorial as a Clinical Social Worker. 

·         Molly Rivest, DNP has joined the Hahnemann Family Health Center.  A graduate of the 
UMass Graduate School of Nursing where she completed her Doctor of Nursing Practice degree, 
she has practiced at both the Family Health Center of Worcester and Mary Lane Hospital. 

·         Noah Rosenberg, MD has joined the Family Medicine Hospitalist Service at the 
Memorial Campus.  He will be working there on a part time basis while pursuing his training in 
business at the Harvard Business School.  A 2012 graduate of UMass Medical School, Noah is a 
2015 graduate of the Worcester Family Medicine Residency, having completed his training at the 
Barre Family Health Center. 

·         Hugh Silk, MD, MPH has joined the primary care provider team at Community 
HealthLink in Leominster where he will care for complex patients with mental illness; he was 
also recently appointed by the Medical School as a House Mentor.  A Professor of Family 
Medicine and Community Health, Hugh has served in a variety of faculty and leadership 
positions locally and nationally, ranging from service as a faculty member at the Hahnemann 
Family Health Center to national leadership in oral health services and training for primary care 
physicians.  He organizes and oversees the development of the Department’s Thursday Morning 
Memo.  A 1998 graduate of the Faculty of Health Sciences at McMaster University, Hugh is a 
2001 graduate of our Worcester Family Medicine Residency, having completed his training at 
the Hahnemann Family Health Center.  He also completed his MPH at the Harvard School of 
Public Health. 

Welcome to all! 

 


